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LUDLOW ROTARY DISTRIBUTE FUNDS RAISED BY UKRAINE CONCERT

Ludlow Rotary Club recently handed over a cheque for £2,000 to the North
Herefordshire and South Shropshire Ukraine Support Group.

The sum was raised by the ‘Youth Makes Music’ event last November when
students from six local schools put on a concert organised by Ludlow Rotary at
the Ludlow Assembly Rooms.

The schools involved were Bedstone College, Bishops Castle Community College,
Earl Mortimer College, Lucton School, Moor Park School and Weobley High
School.

Reflecting on the concert, Rotarian Tom Hunt, who co-ordinated the event, said:
“The club wanted to find a way in which the young people of our district could
show their solidarity with the people of Ukraine and at the same time raise much
needed funds for charities and organisations providing relief. All six schools
responded magnificently to the opportunity and a great evening was had by all.”

Receiving the cheque, Chairman of the North Herefordshire and South
Shropshire Ukraine Support Group, Martin Vincent said: “This donation towards
the work of the group comes at a critical time. We expect there will be a
significant call on our resources when Ukrainian Refugees in our area move on
from their host families to independent living, and we are currently anxious to
hear from anyone with spare, self-contained accommodation in Ludlow who can
help us meet this need. Meanwhile, this contribution from the Ludlow Rotary
Club, made possible through the efforts of the young people of the area, is
greatly appreciated. Our thanks go to all who were involved.”

Anyone who can help with the provision of accommodation for Ukrainian
families can contact the Ukraine Support Group (Roy Major) on 07884 267488.



Notes for Editors

1. The attached photo of the cheque handover shows, from left to right, Tom
Hunt (Ludlow Rotary Club), Martin Vincent (Chairman of the North
Herefordshire and South Shropshire Ukraine Support Group) and Roy Major
(Treasurer of the Support Group). It may be used with the text.

2. Further information please contact: Barry Forrester at
forrester.ludlow@gmail.com or 01584 878872 / 07786 078470.
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